
 
March 12th meeting cancelled rescheduled to date below. 
 
Allan Barker Project Meeting April 7th 2009 
 
In attendance,  
Cllr Mrs Ruth Sharples, Cllrs P Donnellan, R Johnson, J Ranshaw, M Rickard, Cllrs Mrs M 
Walker, Mrs M Wilson. 
Liz Ash (Groundwork Lincs) 
Rebecca Wakefield (RAF Coningsby)  
Derek Hodgson (Coningsby FC) 
 
Apologies; Mark Humphreys (East Lindsey), Kate Pinfold (Youthworx) 
 

1. Notes from last meeting were confirmed as a true record, no issues. 
2. Rebecca Wakefield – working with the Chief Community development officer on 

funding bid; details of contractors and estimated costs are needed to prove we are 
working towards best value not only for money but community usage etc. RAF are 
looking at June for a date for final decision on bid; we remain hopeful; Liz Ash to work 
with Rebecca on providing this information. 

3. Youth Worx – Not in attendance, Youth opportunities Funding bid is being worked on  
      Martin Ely recently visited the group to help with ideas for the bid. 
4. Liz Ash – Groundwork Lincs, planning another community consultation during May 

these will be ongoing throughout the project to ensure we are working with the 
community and promote developments. Martin Ely has secured a funding bid from 
“WREN” for £35,000 towards the Naturalised areas, BMX track, Trim Trail and exercise 
equipment, with the approval of Council these works will begin late May early June. 
Liz will contact Lincolnshire Aggregates Levy fund regarding car park funding. 

5. Town Council- Tenders have gone out to 8 contractors for the building extension and car 
parking areas, date for return 20th May building. Fencing to match the original 
Lincolnshire post & rail, surface of car park, hardcore with a topping of road planeings or 
similar. Thank you to all who helped with the tree planting, Mayor Cllr Paddy Donnellan 
and Martin Ely (Ground work) attending all sessions, schools and “Youthworx” have 
been awarded certificates of thanks 450 trees planted in total and around 1000 bulbs. 
There will be a display of photographs at the Annual Parish meeting to promote the 
project. 

6. No further questions at this time. 
 
Next Meeting will be Tuesday 23rd June at 7pm in pavilion. 
 
Meeting closed. 

 
  

 
 


